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MINUTES
Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, May 2, 2013 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:00 pm.

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Carmine Cioffi, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger and Selectman Karen Ober     
     





                                            Alternate Members present: 

Regular Members absent:




  
      


 Alternate Members absent: Will Ellis  


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, LRPC Consultant, Jerry Coogan and Ian Raymond

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – None.

Review and Approve draft minutes  






       4/18/13 – Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of April 18, 2013 without corrections. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

New Business

a. Discussion of “CPG” program with LRPC Consultant Jerry Coogan – The Planning Board (PB) Members introduced themselves. Consultant Coogan asked each member of the PB to explain their interest of workforce housing (WFH) and the approach they would like to see, site plan review, zoning, etc. Consultant Coogan stated he views his role as an advisor with no preconceived notions. Carmine Cioffi stated he feels the Town has workforce housing and is available. Consultant Coogan explained the State has passed a law that says Towns have to have “reasonable housing”. Chair Bormes replied the Town has a lot of housing that would be within the threshold and knowing what the Town wants, he is in favor of designated areas to be zoned for workforce housing. Chair Bormes noted the red areas on the zoning map allows for multi-family and they need to be located close to life safety as well, not somewhere like Knox Mountain Road. Consultant Coogan stated if a private developer comes in then the “builders remedy” could come into play and the Town does not want that. Evelyn Auger stated she feels resentful the State has pushed this on us, for them to say “fair share”, is not fair for our rural community. Evelyn Auger noted Sanbornton is nothing like Franklin or Tilton, which was given our commercial industry when they changed the Town's boundary line. Evelyn Auger stated the Town wants to be ready to accept workforce housing but in the least obtrusive way. Consultant Coogan asked if any of the PB Members have seen affordable housing. Evelyn Auger replied yes, she has seen low income housing and seen how that works but she would like to see affordable housing that are decent homes that residents will take pride in with flowers & gardens. Selectman Ober explained her daughter lived in the State of Vermont as a single mother and it was a wonderful community and the units were more like townhouses attached together. Selectman Ober stated currently there are a lot of cookie cutter lots and she would like to see more of the back lands developed. Consultant Coogan replied he feels WFH can take many shapes, from a big farm house to a single family home with an accessory apartment. Chair Bormes noted the Town is doing that (accessory apartments) now. Planner Ward explained that on the recommendation of Ben Frost the PB has a change on the ballot for Town Meeting this year to increase the square footage and number of bedrooms for accessory apartments. Consultant Coogan replied then the Town is making steps to provide for WFH. Dick Gardner stated he agrees with a little bit of everything, the Town has affordable housing and is a bedroom community that is being expected to fall in line with Franklin or Tilton. Dick Gardner stated people who make less than $8 dollars an hour need a place to live but the Town should encourage developers to come in and be realistic of what is happening in the world. Dick Gardner noted there is a need for affordable housing and the PB needs to provide a path for what the Town wants to see with inclusionary zoning. Evelyn Auger stated she sees WFH as low income housing but the type of people we are talking about will not be the same thing as what Selectmen Ober's daughter was living in. Dick Gardner replied the average cost of a $231K home would not be the same people Evelyn is talking about and hopefully Consultant Coogan can help us understand. Consultant Coogan stated low income receives financing from HUD and workforce housing is intended for firemen, nurses, etc. Consultant Coogan explained owner occupied or rental are the two types of WFH. Consultant Coogan assigned each member of the PB to identify one or two WFH units that are attractive and one or two that are unattractive, to visualize a good fit. Selectman Ober asked what jurisdiction could be provided for doing the CPG funded tasks. Planner Ward commented that the Town would be using federal funds to comply with a State mandate or the Town would have to pay itself, to come into compliance.          





 




          
b. Consideration of a proposed addition of a Telecommunications Section to the Energy Chapter of the Master Plan & discussion with Ian Raymond Re: the same – Mr. Raymond stated it has occurred to him that a Telecommunications section should be included in the Master Plan. Mr. Raymond stated real estate is affected because of marketability and since the Town is a bedroom community people can not run their businesses out of their homes with only broad band. Mr. Raymond read the “in-committee” House Bill 286 to the PB, which would allow for the “last mile” residents in the community to discuss options with a provider and negotiate  themselves. Mr. Raymond explained that the Town of Hanover does “dark cable”, they run cable all over Town but no service is provided, in order to meet the requirements. Mr. Raymond stated there is a new technology called “white space” which is similar to television and has a better range then “wi-fi”. Mr. Raymond stated he feels it is worth while to set up a committee and study problems at the local or regional level. Mr. Raymond informed the PB that the LRPC has already set up a committee and he will learn more about it tomorrow. Chair Bormes noted the PB has until next year to draft something and the PB can adopt something in conjunction with the Housing Chapter. Selectman Ober stated Fairpoint has recently expanded “DSL” service to sections of Town. Mr. Raymond noted there could be thirty houses without service but only two with contracts, so there is a lot to look at. Dick Gardner stated he would be uncomfortable with slipping in something this year and technology changes so fast, coax could be run and then be null & void. Evelyn Auger stated when the Town was negotiating MetroCast told the Town it had to have so many subscribers per mile. Carmine Cioffi stated there is no control over the companies and Ian Raymond replied there is, to a certain extent. Selectman Ober informed the PB that the BOS negotiated with them for a year under Attorney Kate Miller and the offer they made was worse than the existing franchise agreement. Planner Ward explained that the LRPC has set up a “Broad Band Stakeholders Group” and is made up of people with broad band interests and concerns. Planner Ward noted that LRPC has also received a grant from the US Department of Commerce to map the Lake Region's broad band service areas. Planner Ward stated LRPC has said loud & clear the companies are “not regulated”. Planner Ward suggested that Ian Raymond, Susan Sylvester and Selectman Ober be on the committee. Dick Gardner offered to serve as the PB's Representative. Dick Gardner stated he feels networking is the best way to approach this issue and it should be centered around the NH Department of Resources & Economic Development. Planner Ward noted there are also health conditions that are monitored through broad band. Evelyn Auger made a motion to allow Selectman Ober to present the information to the BOS. Carmine Cioffi seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  
         

Old Business – None at this time. 
Other Business – None at this time.
Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops     
May 7th – Regional Listening Session hosted by the LRPC at the Laconia Middle School from 6:00 – 9:30 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 8:41 p.m.

Next Meeting is schedule for Thursday, May 16th @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Planning Board Secretary

